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Variation of Icosa Water Services Limited's appointment 
to include St Swithins Court, Wakefield 
On 8 November 2022, Ofwat began a consultation on a proposal to vary Icosa Water Services 
Limited's (“Icosa Water”) appointment to become the water services provider for a 
development in Yorkshire Water Services Limited's (“Yorkshire Water”) water supply area 
called St Swithins Court, Stanley, Wakefield (“the Site”). Details of the application and our 
assessment of it were set out in the consultation document. 

The consultation ended on 8 December 2022. We received no responses to our consultation.  

On 25 November 2022, during the consultation period, Icosa Water notified us of a reduction 
in the Site's area. The area in the north west of the Site, St Swithins Court, will remain served 
by Yorkshire Water. This was an error in the boundary plan supplied by Icosa Water and the 
connections in this area were not included in financial information we used for our 
assessment of the Site, so this remains unchanged by the change in map.  

There were no other changes to the application details and as a result we did not consider it 
necessary to amend and extend the consultation. On 25 November 2022 we notified the 
Consumer Council for Water (“CCW”), Drinking Water Inspectorate (“DWI”), Environment 
Agency, Wakefield Metropolitan District Council and Yorkshire Water of the change. CCW 
acknowledged the change and noted that the Site name refers to St Swithins Court which is 
the area of the Site that has been removed. We consider it appropriate to continue using the 
same Site name since the Site lies on St Swithins Drive and St Swithins Court is an area 
adjacent to the Site. 

We will only make an appointment or variation if our assessment concludes that the 
application meets the criterion it has been made under; that customers or future customers 
on the site will be no worse off than if the site had been served by the existing appointee; and 
if the applicant will be able to finance the proper carrying out of its functions as a water 
and/or sewerage company. As set out in our consultation we are satisfied this is the case.  

Having assessed Icosa Water's application, and having received no responses to our 
consultation, we decided to grant a variation to Icosa Water's area of appointment to allow it 
to serve the Site for water services. This appointment became effective on 12 July 2023. 

The Site Map for the variation can be found in Section 1 of this document. 

The Variation Notice legally making the variation can be found in Section 2 of this document. 

 

 

https://www.ofwat.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/November_22_St_Swithins_Court.pdf
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1. Site Map 
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2. Variation Notice 

 


